
 

 

 
 
April 17, 2018 
 
 
Cathi Dennehy, PharmD, Chair 
School of Pharmacy Faculty Council 
UCSF Academic Senate 
500 Parnassus Avenue, MUE 231 
San Francisco, CA  94143 
 
Re: Review of Proposed Modifications to School of Pharmacy Regulations, sections I, III, IV, and V 
 
Dear Chair Dennehy: 
 
Pursuant to Division Bylaw 120(B)(5), the Rules & Jurisdiction Committee (RJC) in partnership with ex 
officio members from the UCSF Registrar’s Office reviewed the SOP Faculty Council proposed 
modifications of sections I, III, IV, and V of the School of Pharmacy (SOP) regulations.   
 
RJC members appreciate the flexibility shown by SOP Faculty Council ex officio member Marcus Ferrone 
(Chair, Educational Policy Committee, SOP) and SOP Vice Dean Youmans to meet via video conference 
to address specific Registrar’s Office concerns in advance of bringing the discussion and vote to RJC 
members.   
 
After review and discussion the last week in March 2018, members of the Rules & Jurisdiction Committee 
approved the proposed revisions as authored.  
 
Members of RJC further recognize that if these regulation changes are accepted systemwide, they will 
require the creation of a new SF Divisional Regulation that distinguishes grading policy for Pharm D 
students enrolled after 2018. RJC will initiate drafting of that new regulation at its May 2018 meeting, in 
preparation for advancement for review and approval through the Divisional Academic Senate.  
 
Members of the Rules & Jurisdiction Committee also thank the SOP Faculty Council for their partnership.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Committee on Rules & Jurisdiction 
 
Mark Seielstad, PhD, Vice Chair 
Katherine Yang, PharmD, MPH, Vice Chair 
Linda Angin, DDS 
Spencer Behr, MD 
Sheila Brear, BDS 
Jahan Fahimi, MD, PhD 
Mary Lynch, RN, MPH, MS, FAAN 
Ami Parekh, MD, JD 
Elaine Tseng, MD 
Douglas Carlson, JD, Registrar, ex officio 
Jae-Woo Lee, MD, Parliamentarian and UCRJ Representative, ex officio 


